Mayor & Commissioners Meeting Minutes

October 02, 2019


The Mayor and Commissioners

of the Town of Elkton

October 02, 2019

The Mayor and Commissioners of the Town of Elkton (the “Board”) held their first scheduled meeting in October on this date at 7:00 p.m. The following persons were present: Mayor Robert J. Alt; Commissioners Jean A. Broomell, Charles H. Givens, Sr., Robert M. Massimiano and Earl M. Piner, Sr.; Town Administrator Lewis H. George, Jr.; Director of Finance Steven H. Repole, CPA; Director of Planning Jeanne D. Minner; Administrative Clerk Catheline Adams; Town Attorneys John P. Downs, Esquire and Lisa M. Blackson, Esquire.


Mayor Alt called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.


ACTION:
The minutes of the September 18, 2019 meeting were approved on a motion made by Commissioner Givens. The motion was seconded by Commissioner Broomell and approved by all present with no corrections or amendments.


ACTION:
The financial report and the bills submitted for payment were approved on a motion made by Commissioner Broomell. The motion was seconded by Commissioner Piner and approved by all present.

Mayor Alt asked Mr. George to present Public Works Agreement between the Town of Elkton and Schwab LLC III.

Town Administrator's Report

Public Works Agreement – Schwab LLC III for Installation of Water Line and Related Appurtenances associated with Bridge Street Mini Storage and Dollar General Project.

Mr. George presented the Public Works Agreement between the Town of Elkton and Schwab LLC III for installation of Water Line and Related Appurtenances associated with Bridge Street Mini Storage and Dollar General Project for approval.

ACTION:
The Public Works Agreement between the Town of Elkton and Schwab LLC III was approved on a motion made by Commissioner Givens. The motion was seconded by Commissioner Massimiano and approved by all present. 
Ordinance 5-2019 Amending the Elkton Zoning Ordinance regarding Planned Unit 
                 Development (PUD) Regulations and Provisions for the following Articles:

ARTICLE II Basic Definitions and Interpretations
Part I Definitions, Section I, Definitions of Basic Terms;

ARTICLE IX Zoning Districts, Part I Zoning Districts, Section 6 Planned Unit 

Development Districts and Section 8 Floating Zones, subsection 2,a;

ARTICLE X Permissible Uses, Section 7 Permissible Uses Table, subsection 2 Table

of Permissible Uses;

ARTICLE XI Planned Developments;

ARTICLE XII Supplementary Use Regulations, Section 1, Section 6, Section 8, Section 

11, Section 14, Section 15, Section 16, Section 19, Section 27 and Section 28

ARTICLE XIII Density and Dimensional Regulations 

Section 9 Schedule of Zone Regulations;

ARTICLE XIX Amendments Section 6 Amendments for Floating Zones

Presented for Adoption-Director of Planning Jeanne D. Minner and Town Attorney

Lisa M. Blackson, Esquire

Ordinance 6-2019 Amending the Elkton Subdivision Regulations regarding Planned

Unit Development (PUD) Regulations and Provisions for the following Articles:

ARTICLE II Basic Definitions and Interpretations Section 1 Definitions of Basic

Terms;

ARTICLE V General Design Requirements, Section 7 (Reserved) Planned Unit

Developments 

Presented for Adoption-Director of Planning Ms. Jeanne D. Minner and Town Attorney Lisa M. Blackson, Esquire


Mayor Alt advised all in attendance that although the Charter and Code does not require the floor to be opened for public comment in regards to Ordinance 5-2109 & Ordinance 6-2019, he will allow for public comment regarding the two ordinances.    

Mayor Alt stated for the record, public comments were received from Ed Ginder of Town of Elkton Planning Commission, Sean Davis of MRA, Dwight Thomey, Esquire of Baker, Thomey and Emory, Jennifer Jonach, GNS Contracting, Mr. Rodriguez, Mr. John Conolly, Town of Elkton Legal Council and Audrey Wilson.

Public Comments 

Mr. John Kampes expressed support citing the growth will allow for better lives for children and thanked all involved with the process.

Mr. Ray Pulaski echoed Mr. Campus’ comments and feels that it will be very good for the community as a whole.

Mr. Mark Harris expressed support and cited a positive opportunity for children to work and play in the Town. 

Mr. Sean McTagen stated a local recreation complex would draw residents from other states generating revenue for the Town of Elkton.

Mr.  John Conolly opposed the vote for section 10.210 of the PUD permissible use table. 
Mr. Dwight Hair stated the project was a fantastic opportunity for Cecil County to grow.

Mr. Dwight Thomey requested literature to allow the Planning Commission the flexibility to meet the requirements of a PUD development.  

Ms. Jennifer Jonach expressed concerns regarding the permittance of wholesale sales in a large PUD and the impact of light manufacturing and light industrial facilities.

Mr. David Parrack was in favor of community development and requested the Board pass the PUD ordinance to provide the framework needed to proceed. 

.

Mr. Peter Kline reiterated Ms. Jonach and Mr. Conolly’s concerns along with others regarding air, light, noise, and water pollution.

Ms. Chrystal Patrizzo was in agreement with Mr. Conolly’s comments; expressed support of a local sports complex and stated opposition to warehouse and light industry citing concerns with truck traffic.  

Ms. Rose Brown is not against progress but is concerned about traffic.  


Ms. Patty Wells expressed concerns with storm water runoff, traffic, noise and lights associated with a warehouse and presented a petition opposing development of the area.

Mr. Steve Lambert was in agreement with the PUD concept and sports complex but was opposed to the industrial growth/concept of the PUD.


Mayor Alt inquired about comments and or recommendations from Planning Director Jeanne Minner and Town Attorney Lisa Blackson, Esquire.

Ms. Lisa Blackson advised that her comments provided subsequent to the September 16th Planning Commission Meeting provides an opportunity for the Town to control future projects.

Mayor Alt noted the amendments proposed by Ms. Lisa Blackson concerning Ordinance 5-2019 and Ordinance 6-2019.
Mayor Alt requested that the Board approve Ordinance 5-2019 with the amendments provided by Ms. Blackson.
ACTION:
Ordinance 5-2019 including the amendments provided by Ms. Blackson was approved on a motion made by Commissioner Piner. The motion was seconded by Commissioner Givens and approved by all present. 
Mayor Alt requested that the Board approve Ordinance 6-2019 with the amendment provided by Ms. Blackson.

ACTION:
Ordinance 6-2019 including the amendment provided by Ms. Blackson was approved on a motion made by Commissioner Givens.   The motion was seconded by Commissioner Broomell and approved by all present. 

Mayor Alt's Report


Mayor Alt announced numerous activities for the weekend to include Elkton High School Alumni Pub Crawl, Empty Bowls Event, Elkton vs. Oakdale football game and numerous ribbon cuttings. 


Commissioner Piner's Report 

Commissioner Piner requested a moment of silence for Charles Holt and Edward Brown.
Commissioner Piner recognized Jimmy Nicholson’s North Street Hotel for 100 years of service in the Town of Elkton.

Commissioner Piner responded to social media activity noting that he is not an expert in areas pertaining to Planning, Zoning, EPA or the State Highway Administration but cares about Town issues; therefore he relies on the guidance of these organizations to make informed decisions.  

Commissioner Givens’ Report


Commissioner Givens stated an acknowledgement should be made for the North Street Hotel requested that Mr. George send a congratulatory letter.

Commissioner Broomell’s Report


Commissioner Broomell stated since the PUD adoption, the Board has experienced a tremendous amount of comments, suggestions, insults, and congratulations, but reiterated that the PUD adoption is not about one particular project.  

Commissioner Broomell reiterated that the Town of Elkton does not own the property concerning the proposed Southfields’ project.
Commissioner Broomell stated that the owner of the property has the right to develop it in any manner that is allowed by law and in her opinion the impact to traffic, schools and infrastructure has been eased by the PUD regulation. 
Commissioner Broomell suggested if the public has concerns regarding a PUD project or specifically the Southfield’s project, they should express their concerns during the project’s concept phase if and when it comes before the Planning Commission.

Commissioner Broomell stated members of all Boards consist of very good people sworn to keep the Town’s best interest in mind; considering all that the Town’s been through she is happy with the progress that’s been made and looks forward to moving forward.
Hearing no additional comments, Mayor Alt queried the public for general comment.
Mr. Ed Ginder announced that on October 15th at 3:30 p.m. the Town of Elkton will be hosting the Cecil County Cross Country meet.
Hearing no additional business to come before the Board, Mayor Alt adjourned the meeting at 8:08 p.m.
Catheline Adams
Administrative Clerk
A VIDEO RECORDING OF THIS MEETING RETAINED AT THE ADMINISTRATION OFFICE
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